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The American Council on Education (ACE), on behalf of 54 national higher education associations, submitted amicus briefs February 14, 2003 to the U.S. Supreme Court in the cases Gratz v. Bollinger and Grutter v. Bollinger. 

The ACE amicus briefs argue in support of permitting the University of Michigan to devise their own admissions policies on several grounds.  

First, that the preeminence of American higher education is a result of a long tradition of government non-interference.  

Second, that leaders of every type of college and university hold student diversity to be educationally valuable, and that there is ample evidence to support this belief.

Third, that the government has a compelling interest in the quality of higher education, and by extension, diversity, and therefore should not bar the pursuit of racial and ethnic student diversity in higher education. 

ACE feels very strongly that each institution should be able to decide for itself what the best path to diversity is, and then to take that path without interference. The outcome of this case will tell colleges and universities if they will be able to continue to make these decisions individually, or whether restrictions and guidelines will be imposed from the outside.”

With more than 1,800 member institutions, the American Council on Education is the major coordinating body for higher education in the United States. It seeks to provide leadership and a unifying voice on key higher education issues and influence public policy through advocacy, research, and program initiatives.

Spokesman for the American Council on Education:

Sheldon E. Steinbach

Vice President and General Counsel 

One Dupont Circle, NW, Washington, DC

Office: 202-939-9365

Cell: 240-401-4774

American Council on Education








One Dupont Circle NW, Washington, DC 20036-1193

Telephone: (202) 939-9355 • Fax (202-833-4762 • Web: http://www.acenet.edu


_1038665191.wmf

